
 
 

REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT #4 

BUDGET REFERENDUM 

May 3, 2016 

 

A budget referendum of electors and citizens qualified to vote at 

Town Meetings in the Town of Deep River was held at the Deep 

River Public Library, 150 Main Street, Deep River, on Tuesday, May 

3, 2016, between the hours of 12 noon and 8 p.m. for the approval of 

the Regional School District #4 Budget in the amount of $19,480,374 

(nineteen million, four hundred eighty thousand, three hundred 

seventy-four dollars)  for the fiscal year July 1, 2016, to June 30, 

2017.  Poll voting was done by machine while absentee ballots were 

counted by hand. A total of 228 votes were counted including 4 

absentee ballots. The total number of registered voters on the current 

list was 3,190.  Voter turnout was 7%.  Joanne Grabek served as 

moderator. 

 

Votes Cast:              Yes-  89     No-   139 

 

Budget was defeated in Deep River but passed in Chester and 

Essex.  Total votes cast in district were 290 (yes) to 220 (no).  Budget 

was passed by 70 votes. 

 

Vote was sent to referendum by the Regional School District #4 

Board of Education; no petition was circulated. 

 

 

Attest:   Amy M. Winchell, Town Clerk 


